
The First Universalist Society
		   of Hartland
		   Unitarian Universalist

First Universalist Society
Hartland Four Corners

8 Brownsville Road, Corner Rte. 12
Hartland, VT 05049

  Website: www.hartlanduu.com
  E-mail: hartlanduu@vermontel.net
  Mailing Address
	 P.O. Box 75
	 Hartland Four Corners, VT 05049
  Phone
	 802-436-2592
  Office Administrator
	 Nancy Walker
	 In the office on Fridays
  Minister
	 Reverend Paul S. Sawyer
	 802-436-3366 (h), 802-299-7530 (c)
	 uupaul@vermontel.net
  Religious Education Director
	 dre@hartlanduu.com
  Music Director
	 Patty Talbot, 802-436-2085
	 prtalbot@comcast.net
  Caring Circle
	 Sue Botzow, 802-436-3035 
	 Nada Pierce, 802-436-2336
	 Connie Tessier, 802-436-2323
  Governing Board
	 Colleen Spence, President
	 Doug Hart, Vice President
	 Dan Poor, Treasurer
	 Leah Gartner, Sara Morin,
	 Coral Lydon Ovitt, Michael Theroux 
  Trustees
	 Jill Crowley, Don Foster, 
	 Robert Jaarsma
  Newsletter
	 Layout - Nancy Walker, 			 
		  nancy.mr.walker@gmail.com
	 Printing - Lydia Johnson, Phyllis Tucker
	 Copy Editors- Cynthia Thompson, 
		  Joan Fariel

JULY/AUGUST  2015

Sunday Services & Religious Education Classes
10 am in the Church

Sunday Services

July 5		  Annual Joint Independence Day Service		
with the First Congregational Church of Hartland

at our church
Join us as we team up with our Congregationalist friends and neigh-
bors in our annual celebration for the 4th of July.  The Rev. Lucia 
Jackson and Paul will lead the service together. The collection will 
benefit the 2015 Youth Mission Trip.

July 12  			        Guest Speaker Elise Tillinghast 
from the Center for Northern Woodlands

Elise Tillinghast is the executive director of the Center for Northern 
Woodlands Education (www.northernwoodlands.org), and the pub-
lisher of Northern Woodlands magazine. The mission of the nonprofit 
is to advance a culture of forest stewardship in the Northeast, and to 
increase understanding of and appreciation for the natural wonders, 
economic productivity, and ecological integrity of the region’s forests. 
Elise will talk about its history, in the context of changes in the region 
over the past 20 years, and will share images with explanations of 
seasonal changes in the woods.  The collection will support a schol-
arship to the Northern Woodlands Conference. 

July 19		 Guest Speaker, The Rev. William Haslam
 ​“In The Good Old Summertime: 

Thoughts on the Joys of Human Personality, A Sharing”
Our society, regardless of institution, tends toward positive validation 
of only persons who have “star power,” “know the right people,” and 
“don’t make waves.”  Many of the world religions are involved in cel-
ebrating new beginnings while they ask their followers to go through 
a period of self examination and make new commitments. Where do 
you volunteer?  The collection will support Everest to end Duchenne 
Muscular Dystrophy

continued on pg. 2



Offering Recipients

July
We rely on the planned, commit-
ted, pledge support of our mem-
bers and friends to support the 
needs of our church.  We dedicate 
our collections during Sunday 
morning worship to organizations 
doing good work in our local 
communities or in society as a 
whole.  Checks for the collection 
can be made out to “FUSH” and 
we will consolidate donations to 
pass on to the organization. 
For those wishing to make a 
pledge payment, or a donation 
specifically to support our congre-
gation’s budget, there is a box on 
the welcoming table at the back of 
the sanctuary, or you can use the 
small manila envelopes available 
on that same table, or simply mark 
“for FUSH” in the memo line of 
your check.
Please contact Paul if you have 
nominations for organizations you 
feel would be good choices for 
our support.

July 5—Youth Mission Trip 2015
Help support our Youth Mission 
Trip to New Haven, taking place 
July 26-August 1.  Your donations 
support our expenses for food, 
transportation, small donations 
to our partner organizations, and 
other needs.

July 12—The Center for North-
ern Woodlands Education
The Center for Northern Wood-
lands Education is a non-profit 
based in Corinth, Vermont, that 
works to “advance a culture of 
forest stewardship in the North-
east and to increase understanding 
of and appreciation for the natural 
wonders, economic productivity 
and ecological integrity of the 
region’s forests.”  They publish 
Northern Woodlands, a beautiful 
and informative quarterly maga-
zine that provides in-depth infor-
mation about forestry and natural

continued on pg. 3
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Sunday Services continued from pg. 1

July 26	              Sermon From the Question Box         Paul Sawyer
Do you have a theological or other question you’ve been dying to ask your 
minister?  Put it in the Question Box in the back of the sanctuary, or send it to 
Paul by e-mail by July 24, and during this week’s sermon time he’ll address 
the questions he receives.  This service always promises to be fun and at least 
a little unpredictable.  We’ll also take a moment in the service to send off our 
youth and adults heading to New Haven on the Mission Trip.
The collection will benefit the Minister’s Charitable Fund.

August 2      			   Mission Trip 2015
Led by the Participants on the Youth Mission Trip

at 9:30 am at the Congregational Church
Join us at the Brick Church on Station Road in Hartland Village for this special 
intergenerational service welcoming home the youth and adults who partici-
pated in the mission trip from both our churches, and hear the reflection and 
spiritual learning from the week.  Please note the time and location of this 
service—9:30 am at the Brick Church. 
The Collection will benefit Mission Trip 2016.

August 9	               The Spirit of the Song		                Paul Sawyer
Calling all singers and musicians!  Is there a song that’s played an important 
part in your spiritual life, or one that’s just touched your spirit in some way?  
This is a service of performing songs and sharing reflections.  You’re invited to 
sing or play an instrument—don’t worry if you’re not feeling like a professional 
musician—all levels of ability are welcome—so long as you’re willing to share 
from your heart.  And if you’d like to sing but need accompaniment, if you give 
us some lead time, we’ll try to accommodate you.  Contact Paul by August 4 if 
you’d like to be a part of this service.  The collection will support youth music 
scholarships through Hartland Community Arts.

August 16		        “Word” 	      Dianne Rochford, worship leader
A service with short reflections from some members and friends of our congre-
gation—exploring one word that has deep, special meaning for them.  A chance 
to get to know people, and to reflect on the words of our lives.  Among others to 
speak is Patty Talbot who will talk on one of her favorite words, “book.”
The collection TBA. 

August 23		    Our Annual Hymn Sing!		     Patty Talbot
​Come prepared with your favorite hymn request​s​ and​ ​be ​ready to sing along. 
August marks Patty’s 40th year as Music Director. 
The collection will support the UU Musicians Network Scholarship Fund.

continued on pg. 3



Offering Recipients
continued from pg. 2

resources in our region, and 
they also provide educational 
programs for schools and for the 
wider community.  Elise Tilling-
hast, the executive director of the 
Center, will be our speaker for 
this service.  You can learn more, 
read stories, (and subscribe to the 
magazine) at their website: http://
northernwoodlands.org.

July 19—Everest to End Duch-
enne
Griffin, an active and compas-
sionate six-year-old boy who 
lives in Fairlee, VT, was di-
agnosed two years ago with 
Duchenne Muscular Dystrophy, 
(DMD), a progressive muscle-
wasting disease that will slowly 
make him unable to run and 
walk, and eventually, unless a 
significant medical breakthrough 
is found, will take his life before 
he is old enough to attend high 
school.  Griffin’s father, Brian 
Stoudnour is an educator and 
program director at the Hulbert 
Outdoor Center (Paul Sawyer’s 
former position) and in October 
of 2015, Brian will be trekking 
to Everest Basecamp, raising 
awareness and needed funding 
for research to treat and cure 
DMD.  Brian has already secured 
the funding to cover the trip 
itself, and our donations will be 
used entirely to support medical 
advances. You can learn more 
at their GoFundMe site: http://
www.gofundme.com/ug9geg.

July 26—The Minister’s Discre-
tionary Fund
The Minister’s Discretionary 
Fund is used by our minister to 
support those in need in our con-
gregation and wider community.  
It is funded entirely by donations 
from members and friends of our 
congregation and allows Paul to 
offer small, targeted, meaningful 
help in times of need.  For more 
information, please speak with 
Paul Sawyer.

continued on pg. 4 3
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August 30      The Sister Societies—Remembered and Reimagined
At the First Universalist Society of Barnard

Our congregation was founded in 1802 in close partnership with fellow Uni-
versalists in Woodstock, Barnard, Bethel, and Bridgewater, and together our 
congregations were famously known far and wide as the “Sister Societies.”  In 
those earliest days the Universalist faith in our region was able to grow and to 
thrive largely because of the strong bonds of connection that we shared with 
our neighboring congregations.  Currently, the Upper Valley region is home to 
six Unitarian Universalist congregations, and with at least four of those commit-
ted to be a part of this gathering (we’ll be joined by our neighbors from Wood-
stock, South Strafford, and Barnard, at least!) this combined service will be an 
opportunity for us to begin to re-imagine and re-build the kind of connections of 
mutual support and encouragement among us as neighboring congregations 
that were a key component of the foundation of our faith. Weather permitting, 
we’ll also gather at Silver Lake State Park which is very near the church in 
Barnard, for fellowship and fun after the service! We will work with our neighbor 
congregations to determine an appropriate use for the collection.

And mark your calendars:

September 6      	         Blessing of the Animals!

September 13		  Annual Ingathering and Water Ceremony
As is our tradition, we’ll start the fall season off with our annual gathering of the 
waters celebration.  As you travel about this summer—around the world, or just 
around your own home, gather some water here and there from places that 
feed your soul.  Salt water, fresh water, and murky water are all welcome!  And 
even if you forget, since all water is one water in the deepest sense of spirit and 
ecology, some fine local water from Lull Brook will be available at the service as 
well.

Paul’s Schedule During the Summer

My time in the office will be somewhat sporadic during the summer as I try 
to take a little time, here and there, to catch up with my yard and family.  So 
Please, please! leave a phone message (at my cell phone) or e-mail if you 
need anything.

In addition, I will have very limited availability or access 
to my messages during the following times:

Our family will be out of town camping July 7-15.

I will also be in New Haven, Connecticut working with 
our church youth group on the mission trip, July 27–August 1.

I will be away on a short vacation August 16-18.

During any of these times, if you have an emergency, please feel free to 
leave me messages by e-mail or on my cell phone—802-299-7530—though 
please understand that I may not be able to get back to you immediately.
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August
August 2—Youth Mission Trip 
2016
At this service led by our re-
turned mission trip participants, 
help us kick off our efforts for 
next year’s Youth Mission Trip 
to New Haven, taking place next 
summer!  

August 9—Hartland Communi-
ty Arts Youth Arts Scholarships
Hartland Community Arts is a 
local non-profit organization 
supporting concerts and other 
artistic endeavors in our home 
community of Hartland.  They 
offer scholarships of up to $200 
for art camps, lessons, or classes 
for young people from Hartland 
or those from other communities 
who have participated in HCA 
events, such as the Christmas 
Concert.  More information is 
available at hartlandcommunity-
arts.org/scholarships.

August 16—TBA

August 23—The UU Musicians 
Network Scholarship Fund
The Unitarian Universalist 
Musicians Network inspires 
and supports high quality music 
in our faith tradition.  The 
UUMN scholarship fund helps 
UU musicians attend UUMN 
events, workshops and confer-
ences.  More information is 
available at www.uumn.org.  
This organization was suggested 
by Patty Talbot, who notes that 
the UUMN has been central in 
her work, particularly in inspir-
ing new music for our choir and 
congregation.

August 30—TBA
We will work with our partners 
from our neighbor Unitarian 
Universalist congregations to 
decide on an appropriate recipi-
ent for the collection at our joint 
area service in Barnard.

4

Summer Sun!  

Let’s celebrate Summer and the Sun during July and August with fun 
activities each Sunday.  Because attendance drops a bit and we are on 
hold from our regular RE schedule, the nursery children will be joining the 
K-6 RE group.  There will be at least one adult leader, an assistant and a 
nursery sitter with the children.  On the 26th, the nursery children will not 
be participating in the RE activity.  

We still need volunteers to help out, please follow the link below to sign-
up or contact me.
www.SignUpGenius.com/go/20F0548A8AD22ABF49-revolun-
teer/5999514

Happy Summer!

Sara
DRE

Summer RE Calendar

July
5	 10:00 am	 Egyptian Sun God Re (Ra):  make a sun 
			   god/goddess
			   UU/UCC Joint Independence Day Service	
12	 10:00 am	 Shadow Paper and Frames
19	 10:00 am	 Solar Oven
26	 10:00 am	 Tie Dye

August
2	 10:00 am	 Mission Trip Service at UCC
9	 10:00 am	 Summer Reading
16	 10:00 am	 Clay with Bruce
23	 10:00 am	 Sun Visors

re: RE

Engaging the Spirit
Upcoming Themes

Here are our monthly Engaging the Spirit worship 
themes for the next few months.

If you have a personal story, or suggested worship 
materials, or possible related worship topics, or any 
thoughts at all about any of these themes, please share 
your ideas with Paul.

Thank you!

July/August—Harmony
September—Sabbath
October—Reverence



Hello all!  

We live in busy times, and we have 
so many different ways to com-
municate, it’s become clear to me 
that several of you aren’t sure of the 
best ways to reach me.  In addition, 
I realize that you may not be aware 
of my schedule or the challenges of 
my work that can sometimes make it 
hard to reach me in a timely fashion.  
So as we begin the summer, here are 
some suggestions, requests, and reali-
ties I’d like you to know about being 
in touch.

FOR EMERGENCIES 
and other time-sensitive 
needs, leaving a voice mail 
or sending a text message 
to my cell phone is the best 
way to reach me: 802-299-
7530 (unless I’m in the church 
office, where I don’t have signal).

My cell phone is a better way to 
leave me a message than my home 
number, and it’s definitely better than 
leaving a message on the church an-
swering machine.  You probably will 
have to leave a message.  Because I 
often have limited time to meet with 
people, as some of you have noticed 
when we’re together, I will not usu-
ally interrupt a conversation or a task 
I’m working on to answer the phone.  
So leave a short message, and be 
clear about what you’re asking of me 
(see below), and I will get back to 
you.

FOR GENERAL CHURCH BUSI-
NESS or routine pastoral matters, 
e-mail works well for sharing in-
formation or to set up an appoint-
ment to meet face to face or talk on 
the phone.

Many of you have noticed that I have 
a number of e-mail addresses, and 
I know that can be confusing.  All 
you need to know is that it doesn’t 

matter which of my e-mail addresses 
you use—they all are set to forward 
to the same in-box, so I will get your 
message.  If it helps you to have one 
address to focus on, the simplest ad-
dress I have is uupaul@gmail.com, 
and that’s the one I give out to people 
almost exclusively these days.  

MOST OFTEN if you would like 
to meet with me, you will need 
to make an appointment.  Please 
don’t avoid communicating with 
me because you think I’m too busy, 

but do make an appoint-
ment so I can give you 
my full attention when 
we meet.

Managing my time can 
be a bit challenging, and 
that’s a reality for nearly 
every minister I know.  

And in my case, as you know, the sit-
uation is complicated by the fact that 
I serve our congregation as a ¾-time 
minister.  Exactly what ¾-time 
ministry means can be difficult to 
determine, but in general, for me I 
try to manage it by working four full 
days a week.  My work is varied and 
takes place all over, so that doesn’t 
mean that I’m sitting in the office or 
open to meet for most of that time.  
Worship preparation and leadership 
usually takes me about two full days 
(including the actual service on Sun-
day morning).  If I have a wedding 
or a memorial service to prepare and 
lead, those usually take a minimum 
of another two days.  Add to that the 
newsletter and weekly communica-
tions and meetings and responding 
to messages…and maybe you begin 
to see why I’m not always able to 
meet right away.  Please don’t avoid 
communicating with me because you 
know I’m busy—I want to connect 
with you!—but if you need or want 
to chat for more than a couple of 
minutes, please do be sure to make 

an appointment.  I try hard to be fully 
present when I’m meeting with you, 
and that’s easier for me when I have 
set the time aside just for you and 
can prepare the rest of my schedule 
accordingly.

SO, I AM NOT ALWAYS AVAIL-
ABLE OR “ON-CALL” AT A MO-
MENTS NOTICE, but I will do my 
best to be present if you are facing 
some kind of pastoral emergency—
so please contact me, or have some-
one contact me, and make sure I 
know what’s going on (even if you 
think I already know).

Sometimes different people have 
different definitions about what 
constitutes an “emergency.”  Since I 
used to work on a rescue squad, I’m 
often reluctant to use that word, since 
I am very aware that as your minis-
ter I’m not a paramedic who needs 
to fly with lights and sirens to most 
situations.  I do realize that there are 
moments that you may want me to 
be present as soon as possible, and I 
will always do my best to do so when 
that is the case.  In general, I think 
of pastoral “emergencies” as times 
when you’re hurt, in serious immedi-
ate trouble, or facing an end-of-life 
decision or situation.  In those cases, 
please call my cell phone and tell me 
where you are and, as directly and 
clearly as possible, what you need.  If 
I can possibly do so, I will do what I 
can to meet your needs.

WHEN YOU CONTACT ME, for 
any reason, please be clear about 
what you need or want me for.

Though I sometimes think I can read 
your expression or your situation, I 
have learned over time that I’m just 
not that good at determining your 
needs by trusting my own assump-
tions.  For that reason, and because

continued on pg 6
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Contacting Paul continued from pg. 5

I want to respect your wishes and 
needs, please be sure to communicate 
with me as directly and as clearly as 
you can about what you would like 
from me.  Clear declarative sentences 
are the best: “Please come to the 
hospital and see me as soon as you 
can.” “I want you to come visit, but 
please call first to be sure that I’m 
awake.” “I don’t want you to call or 
visit, but I want you to know that…” 
“Please light a candle for me and tell 
people I would like some company.  
Early afternoons on weekdays are 
the best.” Some people like to be left 
alone when they’re in the hospital, 
others like to hold court. Some of 
you want silent private prayers, while 
some of you would be happy with a 
marching band and a party.  Please, 
when something’s going on for you, 
don’t make me guess, or figure things 
out from second-hand scuttlebutt 
going around town.  Don’t assume I 
know what you’re going through, and 
definitely don’t assume that I know 
what you need.

I WILL BE TRYING in the coming 
months to be more faithful to my 
¾-time status.

This past year has been a particularly 
busy one for many reasons, and I 
need all of you in our congregation to 
understand that I haven’t been able to 
stick to my intended four-day sched-
ule hardly at all.  Frankly, six has 
been more common, especially this 
spring.  Please know, I’m not saying 
this as a complaint, or as any kind 
of expression of dissatisfaction—it’s 
simply the truth, and something I 
need to deal with—and hopefully 
for you, information that can help 
explain why sometimes it takes me 
a while to respond to an e-mail or 
to get a task done. To be fair to you, 
and to my family, and to myself, I 
will need to stick a little more closely 
to the four-day schedule, and will 

be trying to do so this summer. I 
realize, and I hope that you do too, 
that doing so will mean that some 
e-mails don’t get answered, and that 
some tasks will take longer than any 
of us would hope. I also realize that 
our lay-led leadership and support 
systems are stronger than they have 
been in a long time, and that we’re 
continuing to work on strengthening 
and developing our systems, so that 
we can better share leadership and 
ministry among all the members and 
friends of our congregation, creat-
ing a healthier and more sustainable 
community for the days to come.

THOUGH I AM BUSY please keep 
me in the loop!

Some of you know well that I am 
busy, and so you avoid including me 
in informational messages from your 
committee work, or you decide not to 
tell me about something 
important that’s going on 
for you. Please—do stay 
in touch about what’s go-
ing on for you, and keep 
me in the information 
loop about any church 
work you’re taking on.  E-mail is the 
best way to do so, because I file and 
keep all my e-mail and can search 
it for needed information if neces-
sary.  And if you don’t have e-mail 
then a phone call (to my cell phone) 
or a note (you can tack it to the door 
of the office building with my name 
on it), or even a Facebook message, 
works well.

DON’T HESITATE to send me a 
reminder if needed.

Some of you have noticed that I 
don’t always manage to respond 
to my e-mail or phone messages 
right away.  And as time goes on, it 
becomes more and more clear to me, 
and to most other ministers I know, 
that that’s likely to be the case for all 
of time.  I get a lot of messages every 
day—well more than I can respond 

to, especially since a number of the 
requests I get have no clear answers, 
or require some significant time to 
respond to in any sort of meaningful 
fashion.  I hope that you will trust 
and understand that I’m always try-
ing to do my best to respond to your 
requests in a timely fashion, but that 
sometimes, because of my schedule 
or the nature of what you’re asking, 
it may take a while.  And I also hope 
that you’ll understand that my in-box 
does get very full at times, and so it 
is possible that a message will get 
lost in there from time to time—so 
I’d also like you to know that you are 
always definitely welcome to send 
me a reminder if you’re waiting for a 
response. 

IF I AM ON A DAY OFF and espe-
cially when I am on vacation, I will 
not regularly check my e-mail or 
my messages.

The question concerning 
what to do about e-mail 
on days off is a challenge 
that I suspect many of 
you are struggling with, 
just as I am.  Frankly, I’m 

torn.  If it’s truly a day off, I don’t 
want to take away from that time to 
delve into my work messages, but 
the reality is that if I do not deal with 
my messages every day they quickly 
build up to an unmanageable number.  
I will continue to try to work out how 
best to manage this situation, and 
I hope you will help me by under-
standing that I may not see a message 
(e-mail in particular) until up to 48 
hours after you send it sometimes.  
And if I am on vacation, I may not 
see it until I return to work.  Unless 
I’m somewhere without cell service, 
I do usually see voice mail and text 
messages on my cell phone within a 
few hours of receiving them.  De-
pending on what I’m doing, and what 
you’re looking for, I may not respond 
until I’m back to work.  

continued on pg. 7
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Contacting Paul continued from pg. 6

And please also know that I have no-
ticed that in some cases when I have 
spotty coverage, I often get voice 
mail messages a day or more later 
than they were left.  I’m not sure why 
that is, but it seems to be more com-
mon than I wish—so as I say above, 
don’t hesitate to send a reminder or 
to call again.

SUNDAY MORNINGS are a con-
venient but limited time for com-
munications for me.

Many of us are together on Sunday 
mornings for worship, and at the very 
least, most weeks during that time 
you know where I’ll be, so many of 
you save up information or questions 
for me for Sunday mornings. That’s 
fine for the most part, but please be 
aware of the limitations of relying on 
that time.  Leading worship is a task 
that I feel deserves my full attention 
and presence. Before the service I am 
preparing, either in my office or in 
the church to offer that full attention 
and presence, and it’s particularly 
hard for me to process and hold other 

information during that time. Un-
less it’s about the service, or unless 
I’ve come to you directly to ask how 
you’re doing, I’d rather not have 
extensive conversations before the 
service.  Following the service I can 
offer you more of my attention, but 
during that time I usually have many 
people looking for that attention, and 
it’s not uncommon for me to have 
10-15 meaningful and important 
conversations in the hour after wor-
ship. That sheer number of connec-
tions, in addition to the fact that I 
do need to recover my energy a bit 
after Sunday morning is over, means 
that it can be hard for 
me to retain specifics 
from Sunday morn-
ing conversations into 
the following week. 
If you’ve spoken with 
me about something on a Sunday 
morning, you’ve probably heard me 
say, “Send me a reminder tomorrow,” 
or “get in touch to set up an appoint-
ment and we’ll get together.”  I don’t 
mind Sunday morning conversations 
at all—especially brief ones after the 
service—but please be aware that 

you’re not the only one looking to 
talk with me, and also that you may 
need to follow up some other way to 
be sure I’ve got the information you 
want me to have.

PLEASE DON’T BE PUT OFF by 
any of these guidelines, and please 
contact me for any reason when 
you need to.  I want to connect 
with you, and I want to give you 
my best and fullest attention when 
we do get together.

These guidelines are meant simply 
to help you help me do so. I love 
my work, and I love the times I get 

to spend with you.  Many of you 
have learned, I hope, that when 
needed I will offer you as much 
attention and time as I can, and 
will do whatever I can to be pres-

ent for you, whether we’re discussing 
church business or something dif-
ficult you’re facing in your life.  And 
please, always know that whatever 
day it is, wherever I am, in the case 
of a true pastoral emergency, call or 
text me at 802-299-7530, and I will 
do my best to get back to you as soon 
as I possibly can. 

Calling All Circles

The great news is that a $200 gift from a new member 
has completed what we had owed on the Ladies Aid 
Building purchase and we are moving along with the 
planning. Given the complexity and the potential finan-
cial requirements of the future use of our land and build-
ings, we shall be taking all the time we need to do 
it right.

Sub-groups of the Long Range Planning Circle will be 
meeting thru the summer. The most active currently is 
one headed by Jill Crowley who, with Jack Casey, Nada 
Pierce and Roger Trachier (bless him) have met with 
neighbor, Mike Willis, a civil engineer who is helping 
sort the regulatory pitfalls to our future planned use of 
our land and buildings.  Deb Hart has been looking into 

handicap access requirements and Rob Jaarsma is inves-
tigating moving buildings. Jill Lloyd is looking at more 
immediate possibilities for landscaping the church front 
yard and getting an arborist to make recommendations 
about existing trees. Members need to be assured that no 
action will be taken on any of these tasks before approv-
als from the full committees, the Board and, as appropri-
ate, the congregation.

Please let one of us know if you’d like to take part in this 
incredible venture. More folk would be welcome, we 
would value additional input and you can pursue areas in 
which you have particular interest or knowledge.

Chuck Fenton & Doug Hart, Co-chairs 

Ladies Aid Building and Long Range Planning Circle
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Calling All Circles

5

Connections Circle

Coffee Hour
We thank all those who have provided delicious snacks and organized coffee hour for us 
since September.  In June Sue Buckholz, Bineke Oort, & Patti Eckels; Sara Doolan and 
the RE Circle; and Jill & Todd Lloyd & Debra Hart hosted Coffee Hours.  Their hospital-
ity and hard work are very much appreciated by the congregation.  When we have the 
joint service with the Brick Church on July 5 Bineke Oort and Joan Fariel will host but 
any additional snacks would be very helpful.  The directions are on the coffee pots and on 
the wall by the coffee pots.  You just need to remember to bring a quart of milk.  There is 
always someone to help when you are doing coffee hour for the first time!   Many people 
pitch in to clean up after coffee hour which is a big help.

We will be on summer schedule without a formal coffee hour in July and August.  For July 
and August anyone can make coffee or bring snacks.  It will be very much appreciated but 
just be sure to organize the clean-up afterwards.

Save the Date for Our FUSH Party:  
Saturday October 3 

at the 
Taylor’s Home!

Bulletin Board

The DRE position - Paul and Jill Lloyd invite parents 
and RE friends to meet on August 9 at 11:30 am  to open 
conversation for creative approaches to fill the DRE posi-
tion and for RE programing this fall.

Adult Choir - Joint Choir rehearsal with Brick 
Church’s Adult Choir and other interested singers:  
Thursday, July 2, 7:00 pm in FUSH sanctuary and 9:00 
pm Sunday, July 5.  The Choir will sing at the joint ser-
vice at FUSH on the 5th.
The Adult Choir will begin rehearsals again in Septem-
ber. 
Remember the Hymn Sing service on Sunday, August 23!

Under the Tree 5K and 10K Road Race - This 
fundraiser is looking for volunteers.  It will take place 
on Saturday, August 15.  The road race is the biggest 
fundraiser of the year for the Hartland Christmas Project, 
which supports local families year round.  Volunteering 
is fun and easy – you basically get assigned a spot on the 
race course and serve as a race course maker and cheerer 
for the runners.  The runners love having people along 
the course route.  The race takes place in the morning and 
is usually all done by 11:00 am.  Volunteers are entered 
into a raffle – we get all kinds of cool prizes.  Contact 
Beth Rice at brice@vermontel.net or 436-3168 if you 
are interested in volunteering.  If you are interested in 
running, sign up at Signmeup.com.  Runners also are 
entered in the raffle.  Come join the fun and support a 
great cause.
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Bulletin Board

Habitat for Humanity - Our friends at the First Congre-
gational Church of Hartland are organizing a special adult 
mission project week July 13-17, working with Habitat for 
Humanity on their building in Hartland.  You can volunteer 
for the whole week or just a day or two, and they also need 
some help making lunch for the workers, but you need to 
volunteer soon, so they can plan.  Contact Lucia Jackson 
(revluci13 <at> gmail <dot> com) or Vicki Lawrence (jvrj 
<at> vermontel <dot> net) for more information or to sign 
up!

Nametags - “John Osborne and Cynthia Thompson are 
working on new nametags reflecting the church’s status 
as a Welcoming Congregation.  They hope to have them 
ready for everyone in July.  Here’s John’s lovely design.

Gary and Helen Miller-Shapiro’s
Summer Celebration Party

(also celebrating our engagement anniversary 
& Gary’s graduation from counseling program)

 
Saturday, July 4 at 2:00 pm until late evening 

at their home: 
1643 Hammond Hill Rd, West Windsor, VT

Potluck meal (we’ll provide corn-on-the-cob, 
green salad, homemade tortillas, 

ice cream, and a dessert)
Music

Volleyball
Horseshoe-type game

Hiking trails through our woods
Tree House

Bonfire
Local fireworks after sundown

 
For details and directions, contact:
Gary 802-229-1165 or gshapcrc@sover.net
Helen 802-477-3845 or hmiller05156@yahoo.com

A Recital:
Chiho & Friends “Going for Baroque”

Thursday, July 9 at 7:00 pm at FUSH

Tickets: $12, children 12 and under free

This is a concert highlighting songs and ensemble pieces by 
Baroque composers Purcell, Rameau, J.S. Bach, and Handel.

Also featured is “Exultate jubilate” by Mozart, which was 
originally composed to showcase the vocal skills of a famed 
Italian castrato.



Calendar - July/August 2015

THE FIRST UNIVERSALIST SOCIETY
Unitarian Universalist
P. O. Box 75
Hartland Four Corners, VT 05049

July
2	 Thurs.	 7pm	 Adult Choir rehearsal
3	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf
4	 Sat.			  Booth at July 4th
			   2pm	 Miller-Shapiro Party
5	 Sun.	 9am	 Adult Choir rehearsal & 	
				    sing
			   10 	 Joint Worship Service & 	
				    RE
7-15			   Paul away
9	 Thurs.	 7pm	 Chiho & Friends 
				    Concert
10	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf
12	 Sun		 10am	 Worship Service & RE
			   After serv.	 SoUUper Sunday
13	 Mon.	 7pm	 Governing Board
17	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf
19	 Sun.	 10 	 Worship Service & RE
24	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf
26	 Sun.	 10 	 Worship Service & RE
27-Aug. 1		  Youth Mission Trip
31	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf

August
2	 Sun		 10am	 Worship Service & RE
7	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf
9	 Sun		 10am	 Worship Service & RE
			   After serv.	 SoUUper Sunday
				    DRE position discussion
10	 Mon.	 7pm	 Governing Board
14	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf
15	 Sat.			  Tree 5K & 10K Road 
				    Race
16-18			   Paul away
16	 Sun		 10am	 Worship Service & RE
18	 Tues.		  Deadline for September 
				    newsletter
21	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf
23	 Sun		 10am	 Worship Service 
				    & RE
28	 Fri.		 8-10am	 Food Shelf
30	 Sun		 10am	 Worship Service 
				    & RE

JULY/AUGUST


